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FARM ANIMAL NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 2018 

Increased Diagnosis Of Pasteurellosis In Hoggs 
November and December are traditionally the months for peak incidence of deaths 
due to systemic pasteurellosis caused by the bacteria Bibersteinia Trehalosi. This year 
the veterinary investigation centres that we send samples to are reporting that 2018 
appears to be a high risk year.  

Clinical Signs 

There are 2 distinct syndromes of Pasturellosis: 

1. Pneumonia:  

The disease is responsible for the majority of pneumonia in sheep and is a threat to 
sheep of all ages. Symptoms include: 

• Raised temperatures (up to 42°c)  

• Depression 

• Raised respiratory rate 

• Laboured breathing  

• Loss of appetite 

• Cough 

• Nasal discharge 

• Runny eyes  

2. Septicaemia (systemic) Pasteurellosis:  

Usually caused by B. Trehalosi. This condition is characterised by sudden death or 
finding of moribund sheep. Treatment of affected animals is rarely successful. It is this form of the disease that shows a 
marked increase in incidence at this time of year. All sheep carry Pasteurella organisms in the tonsils which are usually 
stopped from multiplying and spreading into the blood stream and lungs by the animal’s immune system (boosted by 
pneumonia vaccination e.g. Ovipast, Ovivac P or Heptavac P). If the efficiency of the immune system is reduced by stressors 
such as changeable weather, moving to better grazing, worm burdens, trace element deficiencies etc. the bacteria in the 
tonsils can multiply rapidly, invade the bloodstream and cause sudden death. We often see outbreaks of systemic 
pasturellosis in hoggs sent away for wintering where the stress of transportation, mixing and change of diet triggers a flare 
up of disease.  

This year high worm burdens are also contributing to the disease. If you are experiencing losses amongst hoggs it is 
worthwhile having post mortems carried out on freshly dead animals to confirm a diagnosis, check for worm/ fluke burdens 
and to review vaccination protocols and antibiotic treatments.  

 

Wishing you all the best for a  

very Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year from all at Dalehead! 








